
Highlights of Board of Education Meeting
February 14, 2011


CLASSIFIED EMPLOYEE OF THE MONTH
Bryan Marler, with the Maintenance Department, was recognized as the February Classified Employee of the Month.
NEW BUSINESS
Recognition of Career and Technical Education Month
Charlie Gordon, former Collision Repair Technology student of Mr. Briscoe’s, made a presentation to the Board of Education in honor of Career and Technical Education Month and expressed appreciation for the opportunities available through the Lake Career and Technical Center.

School Resource Officer Annual Report
Officer Chris Williams reported on the progress the Department is making.  The goal of the school resource officer program has been to establish a proactive position on school discipline and to establish a relationship between students and law enforcement.

Volunteer/Community Relations Report
Joi Dickemann, coordinator for the Departments of Volunteers and Community Relations, presented information related to the process of becoming a volunteer within the Camdenton R-III District.  

Approve Embedded Credit, Science in Agriculture
The Camdenton R-III Board of Education approved a District science credit waiver in 2000-2001 for students completing at least three credits of agriculture classes.  Beginning with the 2008-2009 school year, Embedded Credit Communication Arts and Mathematics was approved in specific courses.

Agriculture is a science rich curriculum.  The science credit will be the student's fourth elective unit. Instruction will support the Biology end of course assessment.  LCTC Agriculture instructors have passed the Praxis examination and are science certified in Biology.  They will ensure that all criteria are being met and will collaborate with the high school science department.  The Board approved science in agriculture as an embedded credit.
EXCELLENCE IN EDUCATION AWARDS
This month’s recipients were as follows:

	Dogwood Elementary
	Jill Johns

	Hawthorn Elementary
	Shelley Atkins

	Oak Ridge Intermediate
	Jason Ingold

	Middle School
	Barney Porter

	High School
	Bill Buxton

	LCTC
	Kathy Hueste

	Hurricane Deck Elementary
	Rebecca Plumley

	Osage Beach Elementary
	Lana Hughes


UNFINISHED BUSINESS

LCTC Addition Update
A construction and financial update was provided on the LCTC project.  Dr. White informed the Board about progress on the addition.  The building dedication will be held on February 24, with the ribbon cutting ceremony at 5:00 p.m.

Self-Funded Insurance
As requested, this item was placed on the agenda as a follow-up to Gordon Kinne’s earlier presentation.  The Board directed the superintendent to contact Randy Lueckenotte of Wallstreet Insurance to analyze our current insurance program.

TIF Commission
Dierbergs has informed the City of Osage Beach that Best Buy has put their expansion projects on hold.  This has caused the TIF plan to change.  Mr. Beckett and Superintendent Hadfield will attend a TIF meeting on March 2.  The Board gave John Beckett and Tim Hadfield permission to vote in favor of the Dierbergs TIF if no unforeseen circumstances arise during the public hearing that would require further discussion.

NEW BUSINESS  (Continued)
School Improvement Update
Dr. Henry spoke about the AdvancED Team who is in-district conducting an accreditation review, working with staff and patrons to perform an outside evaluation of District practices and processes.
Policy/Procedure Revisions
Recommended revisions were approved for policy IGBA, Programs for Students with Disabilities; policies GCBDAA and GDBDAA which deal with sick leave donations; IGCE, District-Sponsored Instruction Options; and an administrative procedure regarding the District Wellness Program.  

Modify School Calendar

Due to the number of snow make-up days required under state statute, the 2010-11 calendar was modified adding make-up days.
Set Graduation Date
Graduation was set for Saturday, May 21, 2011, at 8:00 p.m.

